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   There were 102 police events in August which included 37 re-
quested home/business checks, 11 traffic warnings/citations, 7 
serving civil process, 6 medical emergencies, 5 health/welfare 
checks, 4 ATL careless driver stops, 4 fire alarm plus 3 burglar 
alarm responses, 4 animal complaints and 3 suspicious vehicle 
checks. 
   Our Township web site has details including a full list of police 
response events.  You can sign up for email notification as well. 
 

Please practice Fire Arm Safety and Hunting Courtesy.  
 

Note: If you need/want/expect a police squad to respond immediately, 
call 911.  Other than 911, the quickest way to get our police response is 
to leave a message on our squad phone (393-8407).  We may work 5 
days in a row, but may not always get into the office during that time.  
Our main office where we spend 90% of our time is in our squad vehicle. 

Thanks to all contributors to this issue 
Ann Cox, Barb Crow, Bob Engelson, Tara Freese, Sue Lawson, Michelle Libby, Janet McTavish, Dave Miller, Beth Mullan, Shawn Pad-
den, Kevin Pettis, Sherry Rovig, Mary Ann Sironen, Jo Thompson, Molly Tillotson, Rose Vastila and Webmaster Linda Hollinday.  

Police Department  
Shawn Padden, Chief 

The Homesteaders  

Rose Vastila 
 

November 7
th

, Wednesday, 12:30pm, Town Hall.  
Turkey Bingo, Coffee & snacks. 

December 5
th

, Wednesday, 12:30pm, Town Hall.  
Pot luck with North Shore School Choir presen-
tation. 

January 2
nd

, Wednesday, 12:30pm Town Hall, 
Old Timerôs Bank from Two Harbors, Coffee & 
snacks. 

 

Everyone is welcome . 
   For information call  

Rose Vastila at 834-5281. 

Whatõs Coming Up? 
 

VOTE ð Tuesday, Nov. 6th 7am to 8pm, Town Hall 
     If you havenôt already registered to vote you  
     may register at the Town Hall on Tuesday  
     (see article). 
 

   The regular Planning Commission meeting has been post-
poned from Thanksgiving, Nov 22

nd
 to the following Thursday, 

Nov. 29
th
.  There is no December meeting due to proximity to the 

holidays. 

Township Retirements  
Barb Crow, Supervisor 

  

   Two Duluth Township employees retired in Sep-
tember. 
   

   John Kessler , our Assistant Director of Plan-
ning and Zoning, retired after many years of active 
service to our Township.  His knowledge of our 
zoning ordinance, coupled with his compassion for 
the residents of the Township, helped shape the 
welcoming community that we all enjoy.  He wrote 
several articles explaining various provisions of 
our zoning ordinance for the Newsletter.  John 
was a motivator for the Scenic Byway route along 
the shore and contributed to the sewer district pro-
ject for our Township.  He and his wife, Marilyn, 
operated the Corner Cupboard on the shore for 
many years. 
 

   Marlis Livingston worked at the Town Hall Re-
cycling Shed for the past seven years.  Her bright 
smile and warm heart greeted many of us on 
those cold recycling mornings. 
   We are grateful to Marlis and John for their dedi-
cation to the Township and wish them well.  Thank 
you to both! 

Thanks to John Bowen  
 

   Resident John Bowen has resigned from the Duluth/North 
Shore Sanitary District.  He has been our Townshipôs representa-
tive, attending the early morning meetings of D/NSSD which is in 
charge of the sewer along the shore.  John has been very active 
in our Townshipôs Comprehensive Planning and Zoning Ordi-
nance work over the years, often bringing helpful data that few 
others have had at hand. 
   Thank you for your good citizenship and contributions to our  
Township. 
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Road Update  
Supervisor, Dave Miller 

 

 

    Itôs been a very busy year for maintaining and repairing 
Township roads, primarily due to the June 20th historic 
flooding that damaged infrastructure in the Township.  Our 
major problem areas were the Johnson Road (completely 
washed out); Gam-
ble Road (ditch dam-
age and surface 
gravel washed 
away); and W. Wild-
wood (surface gravel 
washed out, parts of 
road surface and driveway entrances washed away).  In 
addition to this, most roads had surface gravel and minor 
rutting and washouts.  The total cost of repairing these 
three roads was $34,000. The total cost of repairing all the 
roads in the Township was approximately $45,000. 
   The Township requested FEMA help to repair the dam-
age and bring the above three roads back to their original 
condition.  The three roads were approved and FEMA will 
pay for 75% of the cost of repair and the State another 
15% which will reimburse the Township approximately 
$30,000 with the Township paying for the remainder of the 
total cost.  In addition, the Township has submitted two 
mitigation projects for the Gamble and Johnson Roads to 
prevent flood damage in the future.  If approved, FEMA 
will fund the projects totaling $13,000. 
   Our regularly scheduled work of grading roads was re-
duced to one in the spring and once this fall, due to the 
work of repairing the storm damage.  We have replaced a 
driveway and two culverts on Gamble Rd and three on W. 
Wildwood Rd with larger 24 inch culverts to handle more 
of the rain water runoff.  We applied chloride to two and a 
half miles of  road at a cost of $4,000.  The remainder of 
the year will be spent grading roads and completing minor 
work that had been started but 
not completed. 
   Should you have any ques-
tions or concerns, do not hesi-
tate to contact me (see page 3 for 

contact information). 

Registering to Vote  
 

   Before you can vote, you must register.  In Minnesota you 
must register at least 20 days before Election Day, other-
wise you can register  on Election Day (Nov 6th this year) at 
your polling place.   
To be eligible to register and vote in Minnesota you must: 
  Å Be at least 18 years old on Election Day. 
  Å Be a citizen of the United States 
  Å Have resided in Minnesota for 20 days immediately 
      preceding Election Day. 
  Å Have any felony conviction record discharged, expired,  
      or completed. 
  Å Not be under court-ordered guardianship where a court  
      has revoked your voting rights. 
  Å Not have been ruled legally incompetent by a court of 
      law. 

Updating Your Registration  
   Your registration remains current until you move, change 
your name, or do not vote for four consecutive years.  You 
may update your registration information by completing and 
submitting another Voter Registration Application. 
   The Secretary of State website at www.sos.state.mn.us 
includes a Voter Registration Lookup to find out  if youôre 
already registered to vote at your current address.  
   To register at your polling place on Election Day , you 
must bring one of the following with your current name and 
address to verify your residence in the precinct: 
  Å A valid Minnesota driverôs license, learnerôs permit,  
       Minnesota ID card, or receipt for any of these, or 
  Å Photo ID plus a utility bill or fee statement. 
        Acceptable Photo ID  
 (even if it does not have a current address or is expired) 
 MN Drivers License, MN ID, US Passport, US  
 Military ID, MN University/college/technical college  
 ID, Tribal ID. 
        Acceptable bills (if they have the voterôs name and a 

 current address in the precinct). 

 Telephone (landline, cell, VOIP, etc), television  
 (cable, satellite, etc), or internet service provider  
 regardless of how the service is delivered. 
 Electric, gas, water, garbage, sewer, or solid  
 waste. Current student fee statement.  Rent  
 statement dated within 30 days of Election Day that 
 itemizes utilities. 
  Å Other: Having residency vouched for by a registered  
 local voter (with signed oath), or having a notice of  
 late registration sent by the county auditor,  
 or having a previous registration in the same  
 precinct with a former name or address on the 
 roster. 

This article includes election information summarized and  
provided thanks to the Rice Lake Township News.  

   Our thanks to 
Bob Rodda, our 
road contractor for 
several  years.  He 

responded quickly to the flood damage and has worked 
hard to complete the various road projects in our Township. 
   Many residents have commented on how well Bob main-
tains our Township roads (note that County roads in the Town-

ship are maintained by the County!).  We are fortunate to have 
his cheerful dedication and experience. 
   Bob also contracts with a number of other Townships in 
the area.  Thanks Bob! 

Bob Rodda 

Farm Dreams: Exploring Your Future in Farming  
Cree Bradley, Facilitator 

Saturday Nov. 10
th
 from 1-5 in our Town Hall 

   This is a 4 hour workshop to help people who are seeking 
practical,  commonsense information to determine whether 
farming is the next step for them.  All ages and farm enter-
prise interests welcome!  Call 218-834-0846 or email: 
cree@lakesuperiorfarming.org.   

Sponsored by Lake Superior Sustainable Farming Assn. and 
UMDôs Sustainable Agriculture Program. 



 

 

Duluth Township Information ñ 2012  
Duluth Town Hall, 6092 Homestead Road, Duluth, MN 55804 

Phone (218) 525-5705 (voice message), 
web site: www.duluthtownship.org  or  
email: TownHall@duluthtownship.org  

Town Office Hours : Tues. & Wed. 9am-noon 
                                  Thurs 2-6pm, Fri 9-11am 
Planning Office Hours : No posted hours  
           Call the Town Hall for an appointment: 525-5705 
 

Supervisors : 
 

    Barbara Crow  (2011-2014) 525-0489 
or Email: BarbaraCrow@duluthtownship.org  
(Primary contact for Planning, Finance/banks, insur- 
ance; Shared: Personnel, Town Hall). 

    Dave Mount  (2010-2013)   Board Chair  525-7961 
or Email: DaveMount@duluthtownship.org  
(Primary contact for Board Chair, Police, Environ- 
mental stewardship; Shared: Town Hall). 

    Dave Miller  (2011-2014) 525-1555   
or Email: DaveMiller@duluthtownship.org 
(Primary contact for Roads, Community Ctr/Facilities, 
N Shore Mgmt Bd; Alternate: Comm Ed & Rec, Env. 
Stewardship, D/NSSD and Materials management).  

    Mary Ann Sironen, (2012-2015) Vice Chair  525-2010  
  or Email: MaryAnnSironen@duluthtownship.org 

(Primary contact for Communications, Senior Hsg,  
Community Ed/Rec, DNSSD Materials mgmt; Shared:  

 Personnel; Alternate: Board Vice Chair, Community  
 Ctr/Facility).  
    Mary Anne Daniel, (2012-2013) 260-9123 or Email:  
 MaryAnneDaniel@duluthtownship.org  
 (Primary contact for Fire, Cemetery, Emergency pre- 
 paredness; Alternate: Communications, Town Hall).  
 

Town Clerk: Ann K. Cox               525-5705 (Town Hall) 
or Email: TownClerk@duluthtownship.org  

Treasurer: Janet Johansen       525-5705 (Town Hall) 
 or Email: TownTreasurer@duluthtownship.org 
Attorney: Tim Strom               722-4766 (office) 
 or Email: TownAttorney@duluthtownship.org  
Cemetery Sexton: Molly Tillotson                    218-525-6933 
 or Email: Cemetery@duluthtownship.org  
Planning Director: Sue Lawson             messages: 525-5705 
Planning and Zoning Secretary:  Beth Mullan   
 Email: PlanningZoning@duluthtownship.org  
Planning and Zoning Commission:   Brigid Pajunen (2013), 
 John Schifsky  (2012), Don Sitter (2015),  
 Jo Thompson  (2013)(vice chair) , Paul Voge (2014) 
 (chair), Wayne Dahlberg (2014), and a vacancy. 
  Email: PlanningZonng@duluthtownship.org  
Peace Officers:   Chief Shawn Padden,  
 Officers: Mike Peterson and Steve Peterson.  
 Emergencies 9-1-1,  Messages 525-5705 or 393-8407 
 Email:  DuluthTwpPolice@duluthtownship.org   
Fire Department:    Chief Bob Engelson, Assistant Chief  
 Keith Darsow, President Shane Kerby  
 Email: FireHall@duluthtownship.org  
Burning Permits are available online at mndnr.gov/permits or  
 the Town Hall (office hours), or from Fire Wardens:   
 Jay Zink (525-5589), Jeff & Carolyn Marino (525- 
 6431), or DNR Two Harbors, 1568 Hwy2, 834-1418. 
Community Education Coordinators: Michelle Libby & Tara  
 Freese.  EducCoordinator@duluthtownship.org 
Recreation Coordinator: Kevin Pettis      525-0663 ext 301 
 RecreationCoordinator@duluthtownship.org   
Note :  Where possible, email is forwarded to the person, other-

wise it is sent to the Town Hall where it is picked up.  Many 
Departments have a web page. See our web site (above). 
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Township Recycling Center  
At the Town Hall, on Homestead Road  

Staffed by Carolyn Marino, Patrick Kelly, Marlis 
Livingston and David Hooey 

  November -March: Tues. 7 -11am, 2-6pm, 
    Thursday 2 -6pm, & Saturday 8 -noon .  
April-Oct: Tues 7-11am & 3-7pm, Thurs. 3-7pm, Saturday 8-12. 

 (Drop off only during recycling hours) 
Curb recycling pickup service is available below the freeway. 

No household garbage, please. 

    

  NOVEMBER 2012 
 

    6, Tue,     7am-8pm General Election , Town Hall 
 

    7, Wed,    12:30 Homesteaderôs meet, Town Hall 
    7, Wed,    7pm Volunteer Fire Dept : business meeting,  
  Fire Hall #1, Ryan Road 
    8, Thu,     7pm TOWN BOARD , Town Hall  
  19, Mon,     6:30pm North Shore Community School   

 Board meeting, NSCS Library 
  20, Tue,     7am Duluth/North Shore Sanitary District  
                          meeting, French River Lutheran Church 
  21, Wed,    7pm Volunteer Fire Dept: training, Hall #1 
  29, Thu,     7pm Planning Commission, Town Hall 
  (changed from the 22nd due to Thanksgiving) 

  27, Tue,     6:30pm Township Knitters, Town Hall. 
 

DECEMBER 2012 
    5, Wed,    12:30 Homesteaderôs, Town Hall  
    5, Wed,     7pm Volunteer Fire Dept : business meeting, 

Fire Hall #1, Ryan Rd 
  13, Thu,     7pm TOWN BOARD , Town Hall   
  17, Mon,    6:30pm, North Shore Community School  
  Board meeting, NSCS Library 
  18, Tue,     7am Duluth/North Shore Sanitary District  
  meeting, French River Lutheran Church 
  19, Wed,    7pm Volunteer Fire Dept training, Hall #1 
  23, Sun,     Deadline for January Newsletter 
  25, Tue,     Township Knitters will NOT meet.  
  27, Thu,     7pm Planning Commission  will NOT meet.  
 

JANUARY 2013  
    2, Wed,    7pm Volunteer Fire Dept : business  
                          meeting Fire Hall #1, Ryan Road 
    2, Wed,    12:30pm Homesteaderôs meet, Town Hall 
  10, Thu,     7pm TOWN BOARD , Town Hall. 
  14, Mon,     6:30pm, North Shore Community School  
  Board meeting, NSCS Library 
. 15, Tue,     7am Duluth/North Shore Sanitary District  
                          meeting, French River Lutheran Church 
  16, Wed,    7pm Volunteer Fire Dept training Hall #1 
  24, Thu,     7pm Planning Commission , Town Hall 
  29, Tue,      6:30pm Township Knitters, Town Hall. 

Township Calendar  
See calendar updates on www.duluthtownship.org . 

Our Official Calendar is posted at the Town Hall.   

http://www.duluthtownship.org/
mailto:TownHall@duluthtownship.org
mailto:WendyAnderson@duluthtownship.org
mailto:CorlisWest@duluthtownship.org
mailto:DanTanner@duluthtownship.org
mailto:JeffCook@duluthtownship.org
mailto:Town
mailto:TownTreasurer@duluthtownship.org
mailto:TownAttorney@duluthtownship.org
mailto:Cemetery@duluthtownship.org
mailto:CarolynMarino@duluthtownship.org
mailto:PlanningZoning@duluthtownship.org
mailto:DuluthTwpPolice@duluthtownship.org
mailto:FireHall@duluthtownship.org
mailto:EventCoordinator@duluthtownship.org
http://www.duluthtownship.org/
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Summary of Planning Commission Meetings  

(Official minutes by Planning Secretary Beth Mullan are available on 
our Township web site www.duluthtownship.org) 

August 23
rd

 regular meeting. Members present: 
Wayne Dahlberg, Brigid Pajunen, Jo Thompson, John 
Schifsky and Paul Voge. 
Main Actions:  The Public Hearing on final revisions in 
our  updated Zoning Ordinance (continued from the last 

meeting), was opened.  The purpose of the hearing was 
to take public comment on proposed changes concern-
ing subdivisions (changes at the County level needed to be 

addressed) and adding small arms manufacturing as a 
possible use in certain light industrial zones (namely the 

Bomarc water tower site on the Bergquist road). 

   Subdivisions: our ordinance needs to be at least as 
restrictive as the Countyôs ordinance.  The Countyôs 
change includes ñminor subdivisionsò as a potential 
category.  The County handles most of the process but 
the Township is consulted and may propose notification 
of neighbors as we do with Conditional Use Permits.  
Some provisions in the Countyôs changes were unclear 
and it was decided to invite Scott Smith to the next 
meeting to discuss their ordinance language.  Then 
Planning Commission recommendations will be sent to 
our Town Board for their consideration in adopting our 
revised Zoning Ordinance.  There were no comments 
from the public. 
   Fire Arms Manufacturing:  Since this use is not in our 
current ordinance, it was proposed that it be allowed 
only in LIU-3A zones with a minimum lot size of 40 
acres with performance standards.  The proposed lan-
guage was adopted and will be recommended to the 
Town Board.  There was no public comments and only 
one person was in the audience. 
 Other Discussion:  There were no responses to the 
Commissionôs request for applications to fill a Commis-
sion vacancy and the notice of vacancy will again be in 
the Newsletter.  Input on the review of our Comprehen-
sive Plan will be sought for the next meeting. 
 
Note that the November meeting is changed to the 
29th due to Thanksgiving.  At that meeting Diane De-
sotelle will discuss climate change effects in our area.  

August 9
th

 regular meeting.   Supervisors attending:  Barb 
Crow, Mary Anne Daniel, Dave Miller, and Dave Mount.  The 
Treasurer reported deposits of $76,544.79 and expenses of 
$54,576.21 with a July ending balance of $848,107.07.  Po-
lice: Chief Shawn Padden reported a busy summer and 
thanked our First Responders for their hard work on the 
tough calls they have been on the past few months.  The 
Town Board added their thanks as well.  Fire: Received a 
matching DNR grant.  Engine 3 (at Alden Hall) has had exten-
sive repairs.  Roads: (see article).  Community Center: 
NSCS needs to send a bill for Recreation office space rather 
than deducting it from lease payments to clarify things for 
the auditor.  Hockey boards are up again.  Sprinkler system 
is coming and fields are ready for use.  Town Hall: Quote will 
be sought for fixing the desks.  Duane Madison will put spe-
cial locks on the large cabinet that will not destroy its out-
ward appearance.  Recycling: It would be preferable to have 
the NSCS aluminum cans collected in a trailer due to prob-
lems with theft and vandalism. Other: A report of purple 
loosestrife in ditches on North Shore Drive was handled by 
Supervisor Sironen and reported to the County.  Tansy is 
very invasive but not on the noxious weeds list.  The SAMI 
cultural center is in the process of purchasing a structure on 
North Shore Drive.  Supervisor Sironen will bring a resolu-
tion of support for the cultural center to the next meeting. 
September 13

th
 regular meeting .  Supervisors attending:  

Barb Crow, Mary Anne Daniel, Dave Miller, and Mary Ann 
Sironen.  Main Actions:  A resolution to approve the Fire De-
partmentôs change from a locally run Retirement Plan to join 
the Voluntary Statewide Lump-Sum Volunteer Firefighter 
Retirement Plan (PERA).  It is at a benefit level of $1,250 
per year of service. 
Other Discussion:  The Treasurer reported deposits of 
$56,359.62, expenses of $65,415.70 for an August ending 
balance of $861,019.57.  Claims were reviewed and pay-
ment approved.   Alden Township called our attention to a 
proposed ñData Centerò farm on Ives Road in Lake County.  
There is one vacancy on the Planning Commission and an 
ad will be placed to fill the vacancy.  Recreation is interested 
in finding a mower/sweeper machine.  Recycling: Grant 
funds from WLSSD were received.  Aluminum cans can go 
with plastics and cans but have been handled separately for 
NSCS Library.  The current can cage attracts garbage and 
vandalism.  Cemetery:  There have been 2 plot sales, 1 full 
burial and 2 cremain burials plus 3 stone markers.  Some 
fallen stones are slated for repair this fall.  The lawn mowing 
contract for next year will be reviewed.  Communication:  We 
need to resolve scheduling problems between the school 
and CE classes.  Other:  We do not currently have any St 
Louis County special assessments.  The SAMI cultural cen-
ter has become a 501C3 and is seeking funding.  The Town 
Board adopted a resolution of support for the Sami Cultural 
Center of North America located at 5527 North Shore Drive. 

The Next Town Board meetings: (2 nd Thursday at 7pm in the 
Town Hall)  Nov. 8 th and Dec. 13 th . 

  Residents are urged to attend these public meetings 

Summary of Town Board Meetings  
(Official minutes by Town Clerk Ann Cox are available at the Town Hall 

and on our Township web site: www.duluthtownship.org). 

The Next Planning Committee meetings (4 th Thursday at 
7pm in the Town Hall):  Nov. 29 th  (no meeting in Decem-
ber) then regular meetings starting January 26 th, 2013 

Special hearings are posted at the Town Hall. 

Residents are urged to attend these public meetings. 

VOLUNTEERING 
 

   One thing that makes our Township a great place to 
live is the many residents who step up and volunteer to 
help out or serve a term in office.  We owe a lot to 
those on the Town Board and Planning Commission for 
their willingness to handle OUR Township business. 
   Why not consider volunteering yourself?  You could 
start by attending some Town meetings to see how our 
business is handled and to support those who have 
volunteered.  There are lots of volunteer opportunities! 

http://www.duluthtownship.org/


 

 

   Our Fire Department helped lend realism to NSCS fire 
drill.  It was a quick and orderly event with students and 
staff gathering on the green across from the school.  Fire 
fighters aiding the event were Chief Bob Engelson, Assis-
tant Chief Keith Darsow and firefighters Sherry Rovig, Jody 
Anderson and Everett Swartz. 
   Thanks to all for a successful Volunteer Fire Department 
Benefit Harvest Dinner. 
   The annual free Fire Calendar is sponsored by our Fire 
Department Reserve and local merchants.  Calendars will 
be distributed to all Township households later this year. 
   Please be cautious with outdoor fires.   Driving through 
dry grass or tossing lighted cigarettes is dangerous.  Call 
911 immediately if you see a grass fire.  Be careful when 
hunting too.  
   We are looking for volunteer help to maintain the minimal 
landscape beds at Fire Hall #1 next year (no mowing). 

Clifton Volunteer Fire Department  
Bob Engelson, Fire Chief 
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Fiber Optic Communications Update  
Jeffrey S. Roiland, Lake Connections Project Manager 

  Ten contractors attended a meeting concerning bids for Phase 2A of the fiber optic project to install some 300 miles of ca-
ble including in Duluth Township.  Bids will be opened November 1

st
 and construction may be started this winter, depending 

upon weather.  As the routes are laid out, homeowners will be contacted to see if they want access.  The fiber optic system 
can include high speed internet, TV channels and phone service.  Pricing and specifics of service should become available 
by the end of the year.  Residents can ñsign upò on the web site (below) to indicate their interest, without obligation. 
   Lines will be hung on existing power poles (MPL or CLP) and some will be buried.  In some cases CLP does not have an 
easement arrangement with a landowner permitting Lake Connections access to an existing power line right of way so that 
the fiber optic cable can be hung on CLPôs existing poles.  Thus, some private land owners may be asked to grant an access 
easement to the existing CLP right of way on their land.  Resident cooperation is requested if that should be necessary.  
Lake County representatives will contact homeowners where this is a problem in providing them desired service. 

Lake Connections is at 409 17
th
 Ave, Two Harbors. Call: 320-295-2482; www.lakeconnections.com 

email jroiland@lakeconnections.com.   

Duluth Township Recreation Corner  
Kevin Pettis, Recreation Coordinator 

   It was a busy summer and fall this year.  Winter is on its 
way!  The weather this past month is hopefully prepping us 
for a long ice skating season. 
   This fall we purchased a sprinkler system to help us 
maintain all of the athletic fields at our Community Center.  
The system works great and I look forward to nice green 
grass next year.  As this Newsletter issue gets released, 
the big field will be shut down for the year, allowing the fer-
tilizer and grass seed a chance to take hold.  If you are in-
terested in playing outside on the fields, please use the 
small field behind the school .  Also, note that no bicycles 
are allowed on the big and small fields or the baseball in-
field.  Please park your bicycles by the pavilion when using 
the small field behind the school.  Bicycles on the fields will 
not be tolerated.  The fields did get good use since August 
and I look forward to the fields getting good use next year. 
   The hockey rink needs a little more work before the skat-
ing season starts this year.  I will post times when the rink 
will be worked on.  Also I am still working on the possibility 
of purchasing a lawn and garden tractor with a brush ac-
cessory that will benefit both the NSCS and the Community 
Center for years to come.  We do have an announcement 
board for recreation to be posted on the outside our new 
Warming Center to let people know about ice skating rink 
rules, the concession stand menu and events happening 
during the winter months. 
   This winter is also going to be a  busy time at the Com-
munity Center when it comes to renting out our facility.  
Please call me if you are interested in renting rooms or the 
gymnasium.  If you have questions or concerns, please call 
me at 218-830-0052 or 218-525-0663 x301.  You can also 
email: RecreationCoordinator@duluthtownship.org. 


